
Division Athletics 

Last Thursday 9 of our students competed in the Warrnambool/Portland/
Hamilton Division Athletics Championships, held at Brauerander Park in 
Warrnambool.  As per past years, the conditions were again rather cool and 
windy, however this didnõt deter our students from putting in some fine 
performances: 

Reigan ð 12th in 80m Hurdles, Clara ð 7th in Discus, Tabby ð 14th in 200m, Noah ð 1st 
in Discus, Jack J ð 2nd in 200m, 2nd in Long Jump, Kaitlin ð 12th in 80m Hurdles, 4th 
in Shot Put, 6th in High Jump, Sophie ð 13th in 200m, 15th in 100m, Lauren ð 15th in 
800m, 6th in Long Jump, Jack W ð 8th in Discus.   

These are all fantastic achievements at such a high level of competition and our 
students are to be congratulated on their efforts.  Special mention to Noah and 
Jack J for their outstanding performances as they have now both qualified for 
the Regional Championships, to be held in Ballarat on Friday 13th October. 

 

Public Holidays 

A reminder that students are not to attend school tomorrow, Thursday 4th May, 
as it will again be a public holiday, this time for the Warrnambool May Races. 

 

Sporting Schools 

Our Sporting Schools program commenced last night and will run for a total of 8 
weeks during term 2.  If you would still like for your child to be a part of this 
free program it is not too late to register. 

 

Macarthur Primary Cross Country 

Our school Cross Country running event took place this 
afternoon with a full summary and results to be published in 
the newsletter next week. 

 

Macarthur Primary Read-a-Thon 

This new fundraising activity, also aimed at helping promote a love for reading 
within our students, commenced on Monday and will run over this week and 
next.  Please be sure to have your child read every night, as you usually do, then 
fill in and initial the number of minutes read each day.  Iõm very interested to 
see what the average number of minutes read each night by our students will be! 

 

End of Day Dismissal 

A notice was sent home to all families on Monday informing you all that as of 
next Monday, 8th May, our end of day dismissal time will revert back to 3:20pm.  
This change has been made to accommodate an extension to Bradõs bus, which 
will also come into effect as from next week.   

 

NAPLAN 

The national assessment program, NAPLAN, will take place on Tuesday, 
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Wednesday and Thursday of next week for all students in years 3, 5, 7 and 9 across Australia.  The 
information gathered from this form of testing is important in helping us measure the growth and 
development made by the school over extended periods of time, and assists us in planning for future 
school improvement.  Further information was sent home to families of students who are involved in 
this testing process. 

 

The Resilience Project 

Earlier in the school year our grade 6 leaders listened to Hugh Van Cuylenburg of The Resilience 
Project speak at the Student Leaders Congress in Warrnambool.  Hugh was without doubt one of the 
most interesting and inspiring speakers I have ever listened to, with his message of how to be mentally 
healthy, being very important for all of us.  There is an opportunity to listen to Hugh in Warrnambool 
on Tuesday 23rd May and if you can, I would highly recommend it.  A flyer including information on this 
event has been included further in this newsletter. 

 

Soup Day Lunch 

Our grade 6 students will be providing a ôSoup Day Lunchõ on Monday 15th May to help raise money for 
their new grade 6 jumpers.  Order forms were sent home yesterday with all students.  Please note 
there will be no canteen available on this day. 

 

Health Breakfast & Walk Safely to School Day 

Notices were sent home yesterday with all students regarding this annual activity for our school 
community.  Once again children will be provided with a healthy breakfast of cereal, fruit and 
pancakes, before all heading off together on a walk around the streets of Macarthur.   

To assist us with catering please return breakfast orders, along with the signed permission form 
included on the back, no later than next Thursday, 11th May. 

 

Work Placement 

We have recently had Kylie Sheridan commence volunteer work placement with us as an Education 
Support staff member as a part of her studies through South West Tafe.  Kylie will predominantly be 
working in with the P/1/2 classroom to support the teaching and learning programs in place.  We 
welcome Kylie to the Macarthur Primary School community. 

 

Have a great week! 

Ben Kelson 

Principal 

Macarthur Primary Read-a-Thon 

Bowls Club Catering 
The schools catering for the Bowls Club on Friday evening was a huge success. We 
would like to thank all parents that donated goods. With out these donations our 
catering would not be as successful. We also had an overwhelming response for help 
on the evening from both parents and children. Thankyous must go to John Dyson 
and Michelle Rundell, Nikki Belleville and Tamara Hardy for assisting with food 
preparation. Also to Mel McDonald, Yvonne Wortley, Richie Belleville, Brian Nield, 
Nicole Buck, Tania & Katisha Fox, for cooking and serving. Lastly our amazing 
student waiters and waitresses, you do your school proud -Mikaylah, Kaitlin, Sophie, 
Jack J, Reigan, Lucy & Archie. We even had to turn some students away and ask 
them to help next time, which just goes to show how proud of our school these children 

are. 
Once again huge thanks, we couldn't do this without your help. 

 
After expenses approx. $750 was raised, a fabulous effort fundraising for our School. 
 
Just a REMINDER that our READ-A-THON officially commenced yesterday. Please 

keep a record of minutes read each night and have your parents sign off. 
MPA Committee 
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Special Birthday wishes  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
May 

 

Annie (7th) 
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Commenced Friday 28th April 

Term Two is nearly here and so is Auskick! 
Reregister for $85 and returning participants 
will receive a personalised lunch bag and t-
shirt in favourite team colours, plus football 
and extras. New participants receive a 

backpack, football and extras. 
 
EXCITING NEWS THIS YEAR! 
Auskick participants in Grades 2 ï 6 have a 
great opportunity to play on the MCG at 
halftime, during the Hawthorn v Geelong 
match in July. Expressions of interest will be 

sought from parents during Term Two. 
 
Auskick is held on Fridays at school, from 
3:45 to 5:00pm. If it is wet, we will probably 
go to the Rec Reserve on Bradôs bus (to be 
confirmed). Starting on April 28, this is a 
great opportunity to develop your childôs 

playing and teambuilding skills.  
Registrations open on aflauskick.com.au. if 

you have any questions, see Miss Mulder. 

REMINDER NOTE 
Student Medical Information  
 
Early first term a letter was sent home to 
parents regarding their childôs medical 
condition.  Attached to this letter were 
forms that needed to be filled in to provide 
accurate information for our school 
records. 
 
I am asking that these forms be completed 
and returned to school as soon as 
possible. 
 
Thankyou 
Jullie Timms 
First Aide co-ordinator 

ARTISTS OF THE WEEK 
The first awards for Term 2 go to Arliah (Gr.2) and Jasper (Prep) for their terrific 
lions, using autumn leaves to 'collage' the lion's mane. Both students worked 
carefully and thoughtfully to produce their art work. The next two awards went to 
Grade 4 students Indra and Craig. Following on from Anzac Day, their class was 
asked to draw an art piece entitled "We will remember them". Both students 
showed great concentration and really tried to convey the faces of our 'Diggers' 
from our country's wars. The final awards went to Ashley and Lachie from Grade 5. 
Their class experimented with printing techniques to produce "A City Reflection". 
Both students displayed originality and care with the printing technique in their 
work. Well done to all these students. 

Anne McNaughton  
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